
VILLAGE OF HODGKINS

PUBLIC RELATIONS COMMITTEE
June 13, 2013
Meeting called to order:
7:55 P.M.

Those Present:
Donald Cuttill, Chairman




Paul Struve, Member



Larry Rice, Member




Vicky Moxley, Member
Also Present:
Noel Cummings, President

Phillip Kringlie, Trustee




Hugh Rhodes, Trustee

John O’Connell, Attorney
Tim Callahan, Attorney

Melody Salerno, Comptroller




Robert Evans, Building Inspector
Mr. Cuttill opens the meeting to discuss Knox Boxes.  He stated these boxes are to only be used for handicapped residents who live alone and truly need them.  There is a rumor going around that the Village is giving one to every resident which is untrue.
Mr. Kringlie stated when he started this program as Police Chief it was not meant for all residents, only those who lived alone and over 65.  These boxes cost $189 each and are too expensive to install in all residential homes.  They are also only usable in the Village of Hodgkins as the Police Department and Pleasantview Fire Protection District are the only entities who have the keys.  They would be totally worthless should someone move from the Village and take it with them.  It also states on the boxes these are the property of the Village of Hodgkins.  

Mr. Cuttill noted Aging Well only purchases 10 boxes at a time because of the cost.

It was suggested if any residents would like a knox box they would be able to purchase them at cost.

The next topic is regarding the Freedom Alerts.  The rule given to the front office was at least 65 years of age, living alone, with a medical disability.  There are residents within the Village that do not fit this criteria and would greatly benefit from having the Freedom Alert.
It was suggested to allow anyone who needed one to be allowed one regardless of age or single residency.  It was also suggested anyone who would need one should have a doctor’s note stating such.

It was asked if this information could be put in the Village Communicator and maybe the Police Department could do a reverse 911 to notify residents regarding the availability of the Freedom Alerts.

Currently there are 11 residents who are waiting to have this installed. The Village has been using ESDA employees to install them and Alan Mills, ESDA Coordinator, is currently unable to get any volunteers to install these. It was stated the Police Department and Public Works Department should be able to have time to get these installed.

Adjourned:    8:26 P.M.

__________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk by
Sharon Wells, Deputy Clerk

